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26.01.2024 

 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
It was nice to see so many of you at our parent consultations this week. I hope 
you found them to be productive and informative, and that you enjoyed the 
opportunity to look at your child’s work. We have had excellent engagement and 
attendance with the consultations and we are very grateful for your support.  
 
I’m looking forward to our first parent forum which is due to be held in two 
weeks’ time. Thank you to the parents who have volunteered to be 
representatives for their child’s class. We currently have representatives for 
Year 1 (Ms. Badger), Year 2 (Mrs Banerjee), Year 3 (Ms. Reddin) and Year 6 
(Mrs Stewart). If your child’s class does not currently have a parent 
representative, please let us know if you would like to volunteer.  
 
In advance of the meeting, the parent reps (named above) will be gathering 
feedback from parents and carers in their child’s class about the sorts of things 
you would like to be discussed at this forum. If you have anything you would like 
to raise, please have chat to them about it. This is not a forum to air complaints 
or discuss individual children / staff, but it is a good opportunity to hear about 
current issues for parents and carers, that the school may be able to assist with. 
This will help to inform the agenda for this and future meetings. Something to 
bear in mind is that we are due to review our school uniform policy next half 
term, so if you have any comments / suggestions you’d like us to take into 
consideration, it would be helpful to hear about those. Thank you.  
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
Miss Macklearn 
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Wellbeing and Safeguarding  
ADHD Embrace Event 
Getting the education your child needs and what to do when 
things go wrong. 
30th January, 2024 8:00 PM to 9:30 PM Europe/London 
Eva Akins, Partner and head of education law at Russell-
Cooke. About the event and/or book now. 
 
- What can parents expect in terms of reasonable 
adjustments 
- What can parents expect in terms of a flexible approach to 
school behaviour policy 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Filtering and Monitoring at school 
In line with the expectations of Keeping Children Safe in 
Education (KCSIE) 2023, we have the facility to filter the 
access children have to websites when they are using 
school devices and to monitor what they are accessing.  
This is checked routinely by the Senior Leadership Team  
and individual cases where children have either 
accidentally, or deliberately accessed content that is not 
suitable is reviewed and addressed with the child and their 
parents for follow up at home.  
 
Each case is looked at on an individual basis to ensure that 
context is considered to establish what is appropriate for 
children of different ages.  Where content is required for 
their learning, for example in PSHE, children in Year 6 may 
have the need to use specific search terms that relate to 
alcohol and drugs that would otherwise be restricted, 
context is considered.  Blocked websites are reviewed and 
can be added to or removed as appropriate.  Please take 
measures yourself to ensure that the content children can 
access on home devices is appropriate and safe using 
advice on the Online Safety page of the school website.  
 

 

 
 
  

Current School Value: Justice. “Justice does not come from the outside. It comes from inner peace..” – Barbara Hall 

School News & Attendance  
Attendance 
Previous school week’s attendance; Friendship 96.00%, 
Endurance 90.33%, Peace 99.00%, Forgiveness 99.67%, 
Reverence 99.33%, Service 99.33% and Justice 98.97%.  
 
 

School Trips 
Unless otherwise stated, children should wear school 
uniform for school visits (this includes school shoes). 
Children should bring a bag (school bag or other) to carry 
their packed lunch and water bottle in. If details vary to this 
they will be provided below within the specific trip section.  
 

Year 1 
8th February 2024 visiting Windsor Castle. Travelling to 
and from the venue via coach. Packed lunch required, if 
you have pre-ordered a school provided packed lunch this 
has now been ordered.   

 

Year 4 
9th February 2024 visiting Hampton Court. Children 
traveling via coach Packed lunch required, either provide 
one from home or pre-book a school provided trip lunch 
here by the 1st February.  
 

Whitton Library  

We regularly visit Whitton Library, encouraging the children 
to read for leisure as well as linking visits in to their 
curriculum topic with focused storytelling sessions. As part 
of the visit the children are also able to bring their library 
card along and loan books. On a recent visit, some children 
were unable to loan books (despite them wanting to) due to 
overdue/lost items on their cards. The Library has asked if 
you are aware of any overdue/lost items on your child’s 
card, account please contact them to rectify this, even if 
you’re not quite sure where the items are they simply want 
to be able to move forward and enable children to loan 
books out. If you think this may apply to your child’s 
account please contact Kim Hacker via email; 
Kim.Hacker@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk  
 

 

26/01/2024 
 

— Martin Luther King 
Jr. 
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Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check (MTC) 
In June, all children in Year 4 will complete the statutory 
MTC which is carried out online with each child completing a 
short interactive assessment on a Chromebook.  Miss 
Murray is working with children to develop their knowledge 
and understanding of multiplication tables.  Please support 
your child at home to practise regularly to increase their 
fluency and automaticity of recall.  For resources to support 
the learning of multiplication tables, please see the maths 
page on the school website.  The more fluent children are in 
their timestables, the more confident they can be as 
mathematicians.  Year 4 parents will receive some specific 
information about the check alongside the newsletter this 
week.  Please see Miss Murray or Miss McAvoy with any 
questions or concerns. 
 
 

NSPCC Number Day  
As part of our commitment to make maths exciting and high 
profile in our school, we are taking part in a friendly 
competition involving schools in the United Kingdom for 
NSPCC Number Day. The competition runs from 07:30 to 
19:30 GMT on Friday 2nd February. It's all done online via 
play.ttrockstars.com. 
 
Children can play in any gamemode with every correct 
answer to a multiplication or division question, earning 
themselves, their class and the school a point. The Times 
Tables Rock Stars platform will calculate the class average 
(the number of correct answers per pupil in the class who 
play during the competition hours, subject to a 60-minute 
limit (see below). Winning classes in the school and in the 
competition as a whole will be the ones with the highest 
average. 
 
To support player well-being, there is a daily time limit of 60 
minutes per player. Once the player goes beyond 60 
minutes of play on that day, they will still earn coins but will 
no longer earn points towards the competition. 
 
In the spirit of the competition, please don't play on their 
behalf but by all means, encourage and support them to the 
extent that it doesn't cause high stress levels or impact on 
family plans.  Certificates will be awarded in Celebration 
Worship on Friday 9th February.   
 
Please use this opportunity to visit the NSPCC’s website for 
lots of information about how to support your child’s 
wellbeing and if you would like to, make a donation directly 
to the charity.  

 
 

Celebrations and Achievements 
Celebration certificates: 

CLASS  

Friendship Nia 

Endurance Jude 

Peace Eden & Name 

Forgiveness Kalden 

Reverence Elise 

Service Molly 

Justice Maddie 

 
 
 
And finally… 
Y5 Class Assembly 
Next week, on Thursday 1st February, it will be Year 5’s 
class assembly. This will be in school hall at 8.55am. 
 
 
 

Missing Scooter 
Has anyone accidentally picked up this scooter from school 
by mistake? If so, could you kindly return it and let us know 
so we can update the family who are trying to locate it. 
Many thanks.  
 

 
 

 

mailto:info@bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk
https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/


4 | P a g e  
Bishop Perrin C of E Primary School is a Nut Free School  info@bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk 
  https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/  

 

 

mailto:info@bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk
https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf5-aEFwWT1gzG3gVwZQxaK695R1SiC9tk8enXJfUmzXBGEUw/viewform


5 | P a g e  
Bishop Perrin C of E Primary School is a Nut Free School  info@bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk 
  https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/  

 

 
 

 
If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop Perrin CE Primary School, these should be reported to 
the Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Mr Corke. In his absence, concerns should be reported to the Deputy Designated Safeguarding 

Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The School’s Safeguarding Governor is Lucy James 

mailto:info@bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk
https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/

